Minutes - General Meeting 15 March 2007

held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Tingal Road and Cedar Street.

Meeting opened at 7:30pm. 42 members and 4 visitors were present. 11 apologies were received.

Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 15.02.07 moved by J Greenhill, seconded by D O'Neill.

Correspondence, inwards and outwards, accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting on 01.03.07, was presented by Lena McCreadie.

Financial Report was presented by Jan Parnell.

General Account: Opening Balance: \$ 9,843.68.

Receipts: \$ 883.03. Expenses: \$ 701.04.

Closing Balance: \$10,025.67

Investment Amount of \$15,000

Report was accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting held on 01.03.07.

Resource Centre. Mystery photograph was a wheel of the Carron Cannon. Members work in the preparation of a book of aerial photographs of Lota, was explained.

Heritage Tour. Five places remain for the trip to Canungra on Saturday 24 March 2007.

General Meeting was adjourned for the 2007 Annual General Meeting.

Speakers: Myrtle Beitz gave an illustrated talk on the history of "Kingsley" 36 Bay Terrace and showed other houses for which she is collecting information. Laurima Rabe provided an illustrated account of the history of the Wynnum Choral Society.

The Lucky Door Prize was won by Betty Mottram, the Raffle by Ian Kennedy and the Membership Draw by Brian Brandenberg.

Evening closed at 9.10pm and members and guests were provided with a delicious supper donated by Lena McCreadie, Shirley Houghton and Margaret O'Neill.

Jill Greenhill

Postage Stamp Required

If undelivered please return to: Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. P O Box 318 WYNNUM Q 4178 ABN: 49 071 835 845 President: Heather Smith 0435 069 968



Cambridge Parade Manly Circa 1920

WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc.

NEWSLETTER April 2007

Thursday 19 April - 7.30pm in the Old Ambulance Building (33 Tingal Rd / Corner Cedar St)

Guest Speakers:

Heather Smith

"Lord Kitchener"

Myrtle Beitz

"Recollections of Early Tennis"

Do you have any personal memories?

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall

Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre.

Thanks go to "Minnie Bowman, Peg Borg and Noela
Stratton who will be providing your supper.

Please invite a friend to attend

Where was I? March 2007

A wheel of the Carron cannon. outside Wynnum Library. The barrel (60756) was cast in 1800 at the Carron Co Works



at Falkirk Scotland and the gun was used in the Napoleonic Wars. On 7 April 1862 the ship "Clifton" sailed into Moreton Bay with 12 "24 ponder muzzle loading" cannons, a gift to the new Colony of Queensland from Queen Victoria.



Where am I? **April 2007**

Give your answer and any details to Jill - Ph 3393 3208, deliver to the Resource Centre or Email:

leslieg@powerup.com.au



Mega Bookfest

Saturday, 2 June 2007 **Ambulance Auditorium** Tingal Rd, Wynnum

As a fundraiser for the Historical Society, we will be holding a bookfest which will be advertised and open to the public.

We will be using the remaining books from Graham Brown's magnificent collection but would like this to be a major event.

If you have books that you would be willing to donate, please contact Jill or just bring the books to the Resource Centre.

Don't worry if there are too many to carry. We will send someone around with a trailer!



Resource Centre Report March 2007

A question from the Resource Centre -

When did coral dredging commence in Moreton Bay?

Thanks for your answers!

Jill

Committee 2007 - 2008



President: Heather Smith

Secretary: Lena McCreadie

Treasurer: Brian Brandenburg

Jill Greenhill Librarian:

Committee: Ian Wheeler

Myrtle Beitz

Noela Stratton

Ian Kennedy

As you may remember, there were no nominations for Treasurer at the AGM.

At the last Committee meeting, Brian Brandenburg agreed to accept this position. This is a vital position so we thank Brian for taking up the challenge.



Our Newsletter is sponsored by: Cartridge World Shop 5/143 Tingal Rd Wynnum



Heritage Tour

Saturday, 30June

Next tour to be advised



The Committee would like to thank all those people who regularly help at our monthly meetings but a special mention must go to Col Brown and John McIntyre who turn up, in the afternoon, every month to move and set up tables and chairs. We'd be lost without you.

Heritage Festival Week 13 - 20 May 2007

We are helping to celebrate Queensland's heritage by joining in

with the National Trust's Heritage Week.

The Resource Centre will be open during our regular hours and will open on Saturday 19 May from 10 am to 12 pm.

Please see Jill if you would like to help.

Remember our Regular Meetings.



Third Thursday: 19 April 2007 Old Ambulance Building 7.30pm

Last Thursday: 26 April 2007 Wynnum Public Library 10am:

Kate Harbison - Research the history of your house

Resource Centre: Mon to Fri 10 - 12 noon 7/66 Bay Terrace (Outside Wynnum Library)